
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

October 31, 2016 
 

 
To whom it may concern: 
 
This letter confirms that A-LIGN conducted a Type 2 SSAE 16 examination of the Title 
Insurance and Settlement services provided by ATA National Title Group, in accordance 
with the American Land Title Association (ALTA) Best Practices System at its Michigan, 
Ohio, Indiana, and Illinois Title office locations. The examination was conducted as of 
the specified review period.  
 
The examination of ATA National Title Group’s description of the system for the Title 
Insurance and Settlement Services in accordance with ALTA Best Practices were 
performed to determine whether or not, in all material respects and based upon suitable 
criteria:  

 The written assertion, as provided by Management of the Service Organization, 
fairly presents the System that was designed and implemented for the period 
January 1, 2016 through June 30, 2016; 

 The controls related to the control objectives stated in the description were 
suitably designed to provide reasonable assurance that the control objectives 
would be achieved if the controls operated effectively for the period January 1, 
2016 through June 30, 2016 and user entities applied the complementary user 
entity controls contemplated in the design of Management’s controls for the 
period January 1, 2016 through June 30, 2016; 

 The controls tested, which together with the complementary user entity controls 
referred to in the scope paragraph of this report, if operating effectively, were 
those necessary to provide reasonable assurance that the control objectives 
stated in the description were achieved, operated effectively for the period 
January 1, 2016 through June 30, 2016.  

 
The review period for this engagement was January 1, 2016 through June 30, 2016, 
with an unqualified opinion. 
 
Regards, 
 

 
Scott G. Price, CPA, CISA, CIA 
Managing Partner 
A-lign 


